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February 21, 2014


Ontario Energy Board
Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, ON
M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re:  Horizon Utilities Corporation – ED-2006-0031 

The Ontario Energy Board (“OEB” or the “Board”) issued a letter to all distributors on February 20, 2014 regarding 2015 Electricity Distribution Rate Applications.  The Board identified the distributors that are scheduled to apply to have their rates rebased for 2015 (the “2015 Rebasing List”), based on the date of their last Cost of Service application and other supporting information.  

The Board also identified that any distributor that has been included on the 2015 Rebasing List and has not yet
informed the Board in writing that it intends to select either the Custom IR (or the Annual IR Index) method for 2015 rates must so notify the Board as soon as possible and in any event no later than March 28, 2014.

Horizon Utilities Corporation (“Horizon Utilities”) is on the 2015 Rebasing List.  Horizon Utilities wishes to advise the Board of its intention to file a Custom IR Cost of Service Application, in April 2014, for rates effective January 1st for each of 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018 and 2019. 

The Board Secretary has already issued an OEB reference number for this application as EB-2014-0002.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.


Yours truly,


Original signed by


Indy, J. Butany-DeSouza, MBA
Vice President, Regulatory Affairs
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